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All services scheduled to be In Person, Zoom services  to be determined pending tech support
SECURITY PROVIDED AT ALL IN PERSON SHABBAT SERVICES UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE

Friday - June 2, 2023 - 6:30 p.m. 
Led by Cantor Bern-Vogel and Rabbi Hillel Cohn
Rabbi Hillel Cohn to speak on “What the Years Have Taught Me”
Oneg Shabbat following services hosted by the Chel & Paul Zipperstein in honor of Leah’s
birthday

Saturday - June 3, 2023
Tot Shabbat - 9:00 - For Our Tots and SJL students
Shabbat Morning Service - 10:00 a.m.
Parashat Nasso  -  -  Numbers 4:21-7:89
Haftarah - Judges 13:2-25

Friday - June 9, 2023 - 6:30  p.m. 
Led by Cantor Bern-Vogel
Installation of Officers and Board of Directors
Oneg Shabbat following services hosted by the Jill & Greg Weissman in honor of their
anniversary 

Saturday - June 10, 2023
Adult B’not Mitzvah Class of 2023 participating
Shabbat Morning Service - 10:00 a.m.
Parashat Beha’alotcha   -  -  Numbers 8:1-12:16
Haftarah -  Zechariah 2:14-4:7·

Friday - June 16, 2023 - 6:30 pm 
Led by Cantor Bern-Vogel
Oneg Shabbat following services hosted by Karyn & Stephen Lehmann

Saturday - June 17, 2023
Torah Study - 9:15 a.m.
Shabbat Morning Service - 10:00 a.m. 
Led by Cantor Bern-Vogel 
Parashat Sh’lach  - - Numbers 13:1-15:41
Haftarah - Joshua 2:1-24

Friday - June 23, 2023 - 6:30 p.m.  
Led by Cantor Bern-Vogel
Guest Speaker: Neil Spears“Twice Blessed: What’s next for LGBTQ Jews?” 
Oneg Shabbat following services hosted by Ilene Mino & Barb Smith

Saturday - June 24, 2023 - 10:00 a.m.
Parashat Korach  -     - Numbers 16:1-18:32
Haftarah - I Samuel 11:14-12:22

Friday - June 30, 2023 - 6:30 p.m.  
Led by Paul and Chel Zipperstein
Oneg Shabbat following services hosted by Stacy & Jim Knox

Saturday - July1, 2023 - 10:00 a.m.
Chukat-Balak  -     - Numbers 19:1-25:9
Haftarah - Micah 5:6-6:8
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Saturday, June 3rd
9:00 a.m. - 9:30 a.m.

Special Shabbat Service for Tots and 
SJL Students

Join Cantor Bern-Vogel and friends for
Shabbat morning services. 

[Excerpted from my Annual Report: ] I am privileged and honored [and quite
frankly, amazed] to be entering my fifteenth year with Congregation Emanu El after
having served my previous congregation in Norfolk, Va for thirteen years before my
family’s move to California.

Beginning in 2009, with the final four months of services on E. Street in San
Bernardino to the offices of ‘Little Ford’ just down the hill, we watched this building
and beautiful sanctuary come to life. During these past fourteen years, I have
bridged and participated in these many changes and transitions with six different

rabbis and six presidents. Through all this time, I was blessed to have as friend, colleague and confidant,
Jerry Ripley, of blessed memory, who sadly passed this year on January 11th after forty years of devoted
service to Congregation Emanu El.

The last concert of this season in memory of Jerry on Sunday, June 4, is a Sephardic Concert that Jerry
and I had been planning for two years. With this event, we are initiating THE JERRY RIPLEY
MEMORIAL - CONGREGATION EMANU EL CONCERT SERIES, which will include a Cantor’s
Concert next spring. 

It is a relief to be approaching the beginning of summer, and then things will only be winding down for a
brief time!  We will be starting High Holy Day preparations this month, and are fortunate to have Dr.
Lois Musmann with us this year conducting the choir.  She was a colleague, good friend and highly
respected by Jerry as well.  

A sample of some of the educational offerings in the coming year include a new Conversion class, an
Adult Hebrew class taught by a new Israeli member, and a 6-part Comparative Siddur Class,
looking at the evolution of the Reform Prayer book [with a nod to the traditional Prayer book] over the
past 75 years. 

Please mark your calendars for PRIDE SHABBAT on June 23, with guest speaker, Neil Spears, The
Inaugural Executive Director of the Jewish LGBTQ Donor Network.  Currently residing in  Los Angeles,
Neil grew up at Congregation Emanu El and is the son of Heidi Nimmo and Jeff Spears.

"The beauty of that June day was almost staggering. After the wet spring, everything that could turn green
had outdone itself in greenness and everything that could even dream of blooming or blossoming was in

bloom and blossom. The sunlight was a benediction. Dan Simmons, Droo

May you enjoy the coming weeks of summer in good health, peace and safety. 

Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
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Just a reminder... July 1st will be
the beginning of the new fiscal

year (2023-2024)
Please make sure your dues and

other accounts are current!

We had a nice turnout for
the Annual Meeting but
many of you did not attend.
The barbeque provided by
the Board of Directors was
well received.  I will not do a
recap of the entire meeting in
this article; however, I invite

you to contact me if you would like a copy of my
President’s report.  One item of note is that the
Board of Directors decided not to hire any of the
three Rabbinic candidates we saw.  We will
continue looking for the ‘right’ Rabbi for our
congregation.  There is money in next year’s
budget for that position.  The reason we did not
recommend a hire was not a financial decision. 

We are preparing for the new fiscal year.  If
you still owe on your current dues, please make
sure you complete your payments by June 30.
The 2023-24 dues letter will go out shortly.
There will be no increase from last year,
however, we encourage all of you to try to
increase your dues obligation to help us to
continue and improve our programming.  We
will finish this year on budget.  We have written
the new budget to be budget neutral as well.
This is only possible if our dues projections are
accurate.

Cantor Bern-Vogel will be on vacation for the
entire month of July.  Rabbi Emeritus Hillel
Cohn has agreed to lead all Shabbat services in
that month.  We are currently looking for a High
Holy Day Rabbi to join Cantor Bern-Vogel on
the Bema.  We are also looking for some
Cantorial Soloists or other soloists to join us next
year during our lay-led services.

Please join us for Shabbat services over the
summer and also join us for other activities being
planned.  We would like to have one or two
‘Shul by the Pool’ services over the summer.  If
you have a pool and a large enough area to
handle 40 or so congregants, please let the office
know so we can plan and schedule.  Hope you
have a great summer!

B’Shalom,

Paul Zipperstein

The Proposed Budget for our
Congregation was approved by
the Board of Directors and
presented at the Annual Meeting.
Remember that a budget is a
guideline, it is our best estimate
of what we anticipate to receive
in income and what we expect
our expenses to be.  As always,

we do our best to limit our expenses wherever
possible, while trying to increase revenues.  The
budget includes many revenue generating ideas,
including renting out our building for non-member
events, having a major fundraising event and asking
our members to do their best to pay their fair share in
dues.  We did not implement an across-the-board dues
increase, but ask each member to review their dues
contribution, and, where possible increase their dues.

Dues letters for the Fiscal Year 23-24 will be going
out soon.  I encouraage members to contact me if there
are any concerns about their dues.  

At the Annual Meeting, Paul Zipperstein presented
two President Awards; one to Heidi Nimmo and the
other to myself.  Heidi has given countless hours of
her time to her weekly Sacred Stories on Zoom.  Her
Sacred Stories began during the pandemic and has
contiued; offering our congregants a connection to our
stories and time to connect with each other.  Thank
you, Heidi!  

I was humbled and honored to be recognized for
my volunteer work on behalf of our Congregation.
The many hours of my volunteer time truly come from
my heart.  I grew up in this Congregation and will do
whatever I can to see it grow and succeed.  

We have many volunteers throughtout our
Congregation.  Most noticeable is our Sisterhood;
providing programs, oneg shabbats, fundraising to
support or Congregation and so much more.  I want to
thank them for their support and their most generous
donation of $10,000, presented at the annual meeting.

I appreciate all the volunteers, of which we are
blessed to have many, that give of their time and
expertise to assist in so many ways.  Volunteers keep
our Congregation functioning and serving all our
members.  Todah Rabbah, thanks!

Julie Strain
jbstrain1130@gmail.com
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This year at SJL our students learned
about Jewish values and holidays through a
variety of hands-on activities. We shared
literature, food, music, and created art,
learned prayers, a little Hebrew, but most
of all had fun building friendships within our
community. Students practiced prayers for
Shabbat, Hanukkah, and Pesach. They
studied the importance & history of our
holidays and festivals, from Rosh Hashanah
to Yom Ha’atzmaut. We closed out the year
by sharing that the Talmud has guidelines
for hospitality and reading Rabbi Benjamin’s
Buttons, a PJ Library book by Alice B.
McGinty, reviewing how we celebrate the
holidays with family, friends, food, and our
faith. It has been our pleasure to work with
and get to know our School for Jewish
Living students and families. 

Best Wishes for a fabulous summer,
Miss Sheri & Miss Ilene!

First, I want to pay tribute
to Sisterhood Membership
Vice President Paula Kaye,
who is desperately ill.  She
went to San Francisco in
March to help her daughter
and son-in-law, who were

both facing health issues, and ended up being
hospitalized herself and requiring several
surgeries.  We have been getting updates through
her daughter, Rebecca Chang, who has bravely
taken charge of her mother’s care.  I know
everyone who knows Paula is worried and
hopeful that she will be able to make a full
recovery. 

It was my pleasure, on behalf of Sisterhood,
to present Congregation Emanu El with a
donation of $10,000 at the Congregational
Meeting.  Thank you to everyone who made this
possible by supporting our fund raising efforts. 
Kathy Trainor has planned for Sisterhood
members and any other interested people an
“Antique Crawl” of the thrift shops and antique
shops of Yucaipa, followed by no host lunch at
Granlund’s Restaurant on July 15.  We’ll meet at
10 am, and plan lunch for 12:30.  Please contact
me or Kathy to reserve your place for lunch.
Chel Zipperstein îs organizing a Talent Show for
August 26.  She’d love to hear from you if you
would like to participate. 

Karyn Lehmann will take over the helm of
Congregation Emanu El Sisterhood for the July
2023-June 2024 year.  At our last Sisterhood
Board Meeting we discussed plans for the
upcoming year.  As we do traditionally,
Sisterhood will sponsor a kiddish following
services the first day of Rosh Hashonah,
September 16, and a Break the Fast after Neilah
on September 25.  Our usual fund raisers will
include Honey Greetings, Casino Night,
Mahjongg Tournament and Shalach Manot.  
Finally, I attended the funeral of member Selma
Kardos as a representative of our Sisterhood.
She was remembered as a strong woman with a
big heart and a fierce Mah Jongg player.  May
her memory be a blessing.

Kol tuv,

Leslie Soltz 
Interim Sisterhood President
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We note with sorrow the recent deaths of 

Orville Eugene Spears
March 23, 1928 – March 30, 2023

Orville is survived by his wife: Margy
Spears; brother: Melvin Spears; sons Jeff
Spears (Heidi), Greg Spears (Donna), and
Ken Spears (Kim); grandchildren Brian
Spears, Neil Spears, and Sarah Rowlands
(Dan).

Aaron B. Katz
February 23, 1936 - 

April 30, 2023

President of Congregation 
Emanu El - 1972-1974

Recipient of the 
Rabbi Norman F. Feldheym

Award - 1989

Aaron is survived by his children Karen
Katz (Keith Savell), Jim Katz, Jill Miller
(Steve); grandchildren: Taylor Katz, Cody
Miller, Zachary Miller, Jordan Miller, Liana
Katz-Savell, and Gabriel Katz-Savell; his
great grandson Owen Ian Miller; his sister
Rosalie Anderson; brothers Ken Katz and
Gerald Katz.  Aaron was predeceased by his
wife Dr. Ina C. Katz, and his son Michael
Alan Katz

Shirley Pyrtle
May 8, 1937 - May 19, 2023

Shirley is survived by her daughters Lois
Smith and Susan (Michael) Ellwood; two

grandchildren and five great-grandchildren

May the memories of the righteous 
be for a blessing

Mental Health Awareness in Action
Pets

Who among us has not found our heart melting a
little while watching a puppy play? OK, maybe
puppies don’t do it for you. Maybe kittens. But don’t
we all know something is going on in our feeling
center when holding and petting a little fluffy
creature? 

But we’re not so aware of what is going on in our
brains and bodies. Scientists are studying that. The
Human Animal Bond Research Institute in
Washington, D.C. is one such group actively doing
research and promoting pets in our homes. It’s good
for growing children, good for those with various
problems, such as autism or mental health issues, and
good for people as they age. In fact, the article that led
us to focus on pets this month was in last month’s
Kiplinger’s Retirement Report, an article called
“Lonely? Depressed? Not Feeling Great? Maybe You
Need a Puppy.”

Many of us have been aware that over the years
groups of therapy dog owners are called to disaster
sites more frequently. And we may know that therapy
dogs visit patients in hospitals and in facilities for ill,
old, and people with dementia. The animals, whether
they are trained or just good dogs, bring joy,
relaxation, and provide all-important touch as the
residents pet them. 

You may not be surprised to hear that the scientists
record reduced anxiety, less loneliness, increased
sense of well-being, and more positive mental health
among those who have developed bonds with their
pets. You may not know about decreased blood
pressure, the reduced arterial pressure and
cardiorespiratory rates, or the increased oxytocin (that
love hormone) in people who bond with their pets. 

In sum, bonding with our pets, dogs or cats, birds,
horses, or some other furry, is good for us. Our bodies
and brains work better. We feel better. If we are
children, they help us gain confidence, feel less lonely,
develop compassion and self-control. If we are elders,
they keep us active, help us feel less lonely, we live
longer, and they provide frequent opportunities for
touch, and touch is essential for all of us. 

Only one of us has a pet (Heidi), but the other one
(Nancy) is quite envious…And you? There are always
dogs and cats looking for new homes.

Heidi Nimmo and Nancy Sidhu, Co-Chairs, Mental
Health Awareness In Action (MHAIA)
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Congregation Emanu El
Officers and Board of Directors 

Installation
June 9, 2023 at 6:30 pm

President: Paul Zipperstein
1st Vice President: Greg Weissman
2nd Vice President: Karyn Lehmann
Chief Financial Officer: Julie Strain

Secretary: Leslie Soltz
Immediate Past President - Michael Reiter

Board of Directors (Term ending 2024)

Dr. Tonya Brooks 

Board of Directors (Term ending 2025)

Margie Orland Kathy Rosenfeld
Daniel Schwartz Scott Wilkie

Board of Directors (Term ending 2026)

Stacy Knox Amanda Ramirez

Jerry Ripley Memorial Concert Series Presents

SEPHARDIC SERENADE

In Memory of Jerry Ripley
Congregation Emanu El

Sunday, June 4, 2023 at 3:00 p.m.

Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
with

Musicians
LEEAV SOFER, Piano, MILES JAY, Oud and

NOAM ISRAELI, Percussion

and featuring Chel Zipperstein, soprano
With Gratitude to our Generous Sponsors:

Heidi Nimmo & Jeff Spears, Emily Ebert & Craig
Beasley, Nancy & Dip Sidhu, Leslie & Bill Soltz,

Congregation Emanu El Sisterhood,

Phil & Roberta Gold, Chel & Paul Zipperstein 
Bradley Hyman, Penny & Leon Schwartz, Margie

Orland,  Sharon & Richard Granowitz, 
Michelle Anctil & Jay Smith

  On June 8, 1963 Rabbi Hillel Cohn was ordained as a rabbi
by the Hebrew Union College-Jewish Institute of Religion in
Cincinnati, Ohio. He was one of 27 ordinees at the service
held at the historic Isaac M. Wise Plum Street Temple in
Cincinnati. The world-famous biblical archeologist and
president of the Hebrew Union College, Dr. Nelson Glueck,
ordained Rabbi Cohn. Following his ordination, Rabbi Cohn
and his wife Rita made their way to San Bernardino where
he began serving as the Assistant Rabbi of Congregation
Emanu El with Rabbi
Norman F. Feldheym.
His duties included
directing the religious
school which at the
time had 425 students.
A year later, in 1964,
Rabbi Cohn became
co-rabbi with Rabbi

Feldheym and upon Rabbi Fedheym’s retirement in 1971 Rabbi Cohn
became the rabbi of our congregation and served in that capacity until
his retirement in 2001 when he was named Rabbi Emeritus..
  To mark the 60th anniversary of his rabbinic ordination, Rabbi Cohn
will deliver the sermon at our Erev Shabbat Service on Friday, June 2,
2023. He will speak on “What The Years Have Taught Me”. We look
forward to celebrating this milestone.
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SISTERHOOD
GIFT SHOP

Sisterhood Gift shop will be open by appointment
throughout the Summer.

Call for an appointment time that is convenient to your schedule. 
Contact the Temple Office, Lisa Wise-Wolk or Barbara Smith

Shop your Sisterhood Gift Shop. 
For appointment please call Lisa Wise-Wolk 909-723-3238

EXCITINIG SCRIP NEWS!!!

The scrip program raised $5000 this past year for our congregation!

But we can do more.  We need your help!

Use Scrip for your regular everyday purchases:  

Groceries, gas, restaurants, fast food, home repairs, clothing and much more

CONGREGATION EMANU EL – FUNDRAISING WITH SCRIP PROGRAM 

We have had our Scrip program for close to 20 years!
Yes, we have been doing gift card fundraising a long time,

earning over $100,000 for our Congregation!  

WE NEED EVERYONE TO USE AND SUPPORT THE SCRIP PROGRAM

RaiseRight: Simply the right way to fundraise. 

Raise funds by buying gift cards from RaiseRight to pay for your everyday shopping and spending year-round. Groceries,
dining out, home improvement, and everything in between. It’s the most convenient and effective way to fundraise because
earning becomes part of your everyday life. Plus, gift cards are great for helping you to set and keep a weekly budget.  
It's never been easier to create opportunities for what matters most to you. No extra money spent. No extra time wasted.  

How it works:
 Buy gift cards at full value from 750+ brands. Pick from eGift cards and physical gift cards. 
 Earn up to 20% on every gift card you buy.
 Use gift cards at full value for your everyday purchases.
 Watch your fundraising account grow throughout the year, thanks to the brands that give back to support your

community! 

Get started today! 
Create a free fundraising account on the RaiseRight mobile app or at RaiseRight.com.  
Congregation Emanu El - Our Enrollment code is 477F26554739.
Have questions?  Contact:  Julie Strain at scrip@emanuelsb.org.
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We rejoice with those whose birthdays occur in June and wish them a Mazal Tov:

1-June Craig Beasley 
2-June Carole Wizer 
3-June Louise Gorenberg 
3-June Kimberly Wolfe-Morgan 
5-June Carol Heller 
6-June Joyce Eskin 
6-June Renee Kress 
8-June Joseph Bodnar 
13-June Susan Shimoff
18-June Maya Lang 

18-June Ashleigh Wilkie 
22-June Walt Van Horn 
24-June Sharon Granowitz 
24-June Edith Stelzer 
25-June Samantha Becerra 
26-June Jack Schwartz 
26-June Gloria Snyder
27-June Brian Spears 
30-June Richard Taylor

Grow a Leaf on Our
Simcha Tree

Do you have a special occasion to commemorate? 
Anniversary? Bar/Bat Mitzvah? Birthday?

Graduation?
Celebrate it with the entire

Congregation Emanu El community!
Purchase a leaf on our beautiful wall.

We extend a hearty Mazal Tov to the following whose wedding anniversaries 
occur in the month of June:

2-June Laura & Jon Fenster
6-June Lisa Wise-Wolk & Kerry Wolk
11-June Ira Vogel & Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
11-June Jill Gregory & Weissman
17-June Elaina & Marvin Reiter
19-June Shayne & Seth Poulin
20-June Renee & Michael Kress 

21-June Jake Kurily & Peytra Becker-Kurily
22-June Julianne & Mark Strain
24-June Sharon & Richard Granowitz
26-June Daniel & Kathy Trainor
27-June Ann & Asher Sheppard
29-June Delores & Melvin Eirew
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On occasions of joy or sorrow a contribution 
to one of our Temple or Sisterhood funds is always appropriate.

Contribution can be made to the following funds:

Temple Fund
Mortgage Reduction Fund

School For Jewish Living Fund
Home of Eternity Cemetery Fund

Cantor Bern-Vogel Discretionary Fund 
Temple Security Fund

Landscape Fund 
William Russler Memorial Archives Fund

Leone Hyman B’rit Olam Fund
Lionel Heller Music Fund

Gloria Cutler Meal of Condolence Fund
*Cherrie Lubey Sisterhood Pulpit Flower Fund 

*Rabbi Hillel & Rita Cohn Campership Fund
*Sisterhood Funds - donations payable to Sisterhood

We gratefully acknowledge these contributions to our various temple funds:

TEMPLE FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Abraham Glogas by Ethell McAfee
Fanny Kaicener by Cyril Kaicener
Sol Kantor by Claudette Guy
Chuck Erlich by John Ehrlich
Catherine Arnold by Michelle Anctil and Judith Smith
George Peters by Shauna and Walt Van Horn 
Jack Rifkin by Tronie and Charlotte Rifkin 
Katherine Ciszek Fannin by Kathy and Dan Trainor
Emanuel Levine by Julian Levine
Mildred Groupp by Shelley and Joseph Bodnar
Ruth Beasley by Emily and Craig Beasley
Sandra Lubell by Jeffrey Lubell
Gigi Ryan by Harriet Herman
Bunea Dvora Kipper by Judy Miller
Esther Hanover by Marsha and George Hanover
Esther Hanover by Norman Hanover

In memory of…
Orville Spears by Roberta and Phil Gold
Orville Spears by Deborah and Daniel Schwartz
Orville Spears by Kathy and Daniel Trainor
Orville Spears by Susan and Paul Shimoff
Orville Spears by Deborah and Frank Law
Orville Spears by El-Co Contractors, Inc.
Orville Spears by Sharon and Richard Granowitz
Aaron Katz by Esther and Jay Hodes
Aaron Katz by Kathy and Daniel Trainor
Aaron Katz by Roberta and Phil Gold
Aaron Katz by Larry Lerner
Aaron Katz by Margie Orland

For the recovery of…
Paula Kaye by Margie Orland

CHERRIE LUBEY SISTERHOOD FLOWER FUND 
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Adam Smith by Barbara and Michael Smith
Ruth Smith by Barbara and Michael Smith
Frank Coleman by Monique Coleman
William R. Coleman by Monique Coleman

CEMETERY FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Aaron Brill by Shelley and Barry Silver
Daniel Silver by Shelley and Barry Silver
In memory of…
Aaron Katz by Joyce and Barry Eskin

In appreciation of…
Rabbi Hillel Cohn by Jill Dole

WILLIAM RUSSLER MEMORIAL ARCHIVE FUND
In Yahrzeit of…
William Russler by Libby Anne Russler
William Russler by Gwynneth Russler

MORTGAGE REDUCTION FUND
In memory of…
Orville Spears by Joyce and Barry Eskin

For the recovery of…
Michael Cohen by Joyce and Barry Eskin
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The following Yahrzeits will be observed during the month of June: Those with a () are inscribed on the Wall of
Perpetual Memorial:

June 2-3 June 9-10 June  16-17 June 23-24 June 30-July 1

 Ruth Beasley
Israel Berger
Annie Broter
Louis Doros
Max Finkleman
Freda Fredason
Sarah Gershek
Yoav Gilad
Rosella Gold
Fanny Greenhood
Sophie Grossman
Edward Harris
 Barbara Kassel
 Edith Emanuel
Jeanette Kershner
David Malacoff
Israel Nourok
 Rebecca Rieger
 Kathlyn Rogers
Ida Rosenbloom
Lillian Saxon
Barbara Jo Schapiro
Theodore Serlin
George Shane
Harry Shenkman
Sophie Shenkman
Adam Smith
Sam Weinberg
Ida Wiseman 

Abraham Alexander
Raymond Alva
Frieda Amerman
Bessie Arbeitsman
Carl Barkan
 Samual David Berzin
 David Boyd
William Coleman
Abraham Davis
Esther Davis
Irving Donenfeld
Ida Fohrman
Isadore J. Gelsin
 Hyman Henkin
Max Kater
Anna Mendelsohn
 Max Millman
Rosalie Mitchell
Rose Modes
 Harry Nissenson
 Harry Norian
 Linda Sue Prestidge
Claudia Rodman
 Gigi Ryan
 Caroline Schlesinger
George Shenkman
David Simon
 Ruth Smith
 Mary Stefanoski
Anna Stein

Saul J. Birnkrant
Irmgard Blum
Ronald Boatman
Adele Carsman
 Gloria Cutler
 Eva Emanuel-Westerling
Fannie Fish
Raymond Fox
Abe Granish
Don Harris
Bertha Kassel
 Sonny Katzman
Sylvia Kaufman
Lila Klemtner
Leon Lapides
Sarah Lerner
John Libman
Beila Litsky
Lauren Mayfield
Paul Newman
 Harry Osler
Fannie Russler
Florence Slabodkin
Philip Morris Suchow
 Sylvia Wallach
 Georgia Weissman
William Wilkin
 Herbert Zeller

Frances Bertman
Michael Braviroff
 Ryan Clark
 Jack Diner
Herman Eliot
Howard Forman
Louis Forman
Edward Gottlieb
Henrietta Greenwald
Harold Heller
 Nettie Henkin
 Shirley Hosmann
William Jaffrey
 Gabriela Katz
Maurice Lerner
Dorothy McGuire
 Philip Miller
 Margret Berzin
Mark Myers
 Sheldon Rothstein
Mignon Schweitzer
Jennie Smith
Nathan Zipperstein

 Marjorie Antelam
Leonard Becker
Bernice Berenbaum
Sarah Berenbaum
Rabbi Franklin Cohn
Israel Gerstein
Dora Goldstein
Sara Gottlieb
 Harry Handleman
Brock Heitman
Shelley Kamzan
Gustave Levenson
Sally Meimar
Samuel Newman
Nathan Quadow
Norman Rabenstock
Harry Reiter
Joseph Russler
Charles Silverberg
Mary Skadron
 Paulette Stewart
 Lucille Upin
 Reba Zeller
Eleanore Zipperstein
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1495 Ford Street - Redlands CA 92373

 /
Paul Zipperstein, President • Greg Weissman, Firsrt Vice President • Karyn Lehmann, Second Vice President • Julie Strain, CFO • Leslie Soltz, Secretary

Michael Reiter, Immediate Past President
Karyn Lehmann, President, Sisterhood 

Stacy Knox, Jeffrey Rosenfeld, Daniel Schwartz, Members-at-Large

Board of Directors: Dr. Tonya Brooks • Stacy Knox • Margie Orland • Amanda Ramirez
Kathy Rosenfeld • Daniel Schwartz • Scott Wilkie
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